

Central Fol Team Caxton House 6-12 Tothill Street London SW1H 9NA www.gov.uk

Email: freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

Our Ref: IR 232 Date: 28 May 2015

Dear Mr Wolf,

Thank you for your Freedom of Information (FoI) internal review request received on 21 April 2015. Please accept my apologies for the delay in responding. You requested that we:

'send documents as individual attachments not embedded in another document.'

In response to your request, I can confirm that the handling of your original request and response has now been appropriately reviewed and that I was unconnected with the handling of your original request.

As a result of this review I can advise that I find the original decision to be partly correct. Your request for review is therefore partially upheld. The reasoning behind this decision is as follows:

Although the Department does hold information falling within the scope of your original request and this was supplied, not all the documents were in an accessible format as you rightly point out. Therefore, the information that you request is reattached in the correct format.

If you have any queries about this letter please contact the Department quoting the reference number above.

Yours sincerely,

DWP Strategy Fol Team

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk/Global/contact_us or telephone 0303 123 1113 or 01625 545745